
Shutesbury Board of Health

May 4, 2022, 7 pm


Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Garrett 
Simonsen, board members.


Minutes of previous meeting were approved.


In opening zoom for this meeting, Garrett noted that the town’s zoom 
payment is overdue.


Norene gave an update on the Public Health Excellence Grant 
application, which has been submitted.  Shutesbury has requested 
some time from a social worker, public health nurse, epidemiologist, 
and consultant on contamination issues such as mold and radon. 


The application to opt out of any large-scale pesticide spraying by the 
state is due May 27.  Wm expressed willingness to help with this.  Cat 
has requested a meeting with the Select Board, which is a requirement 
of the application, and will start putting the application together and 
sending it to board members for their input.  Norene will look into 
messaging used by other towns. Possible mailing if our line item would 
cover it. 

Annual Town Meeting – reiterated our plans for setup.  Cat will make a 
sign requesting masking inside and ask Grace about a special tent 
where masks are required.


Adjourn 7:25



